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ZA-2019-5326; 22503 – 22527 Ventura Blvd, WH 91364 

Project Overview  



Site has existing buildings that will be demolished. There will be grading, new 

construction of 3885 Square feet and a change of use and hours of operation.  

 

Pursuant to LAMC section 12.24-W17, a conditional use to permit a drive-thru fast 

food establishment located in the C4 Zone within 500 feet of an R Zone. Pursuant 

to LAMC section 12.24-W27, a conditional 

use to allow deviations from LAMC section 12.22-A23 commercial corner 

development to (1) allow hours of operation Sunday through Thursday from 

10:30 AM to 1:00 AM and Friday through Saturday from 

10:30 AM to 1:30 AM, and (2) allow 14% window transparency on the exterior 

walls and doors fronting 

Capistrano Boulevard avenue pursuant to LAMC Section 11.5.7C, Specific Plan 

compliance with the 

Ventura Cahuenga Boulevard Corridor Specific Plan pursuant to LAMC Section 

16.05, site plan review for a change of use to drive-through fast food 

establishment resulting in more than 1,000 daily trips as 

determined by the department of transportation. 

 

 

 



Previous Site Plan 

 



 

New Site Plan 

 



Project Assessment 

The drive thru scope of the project dictates the location of the restaurant building on the 

site, which is pushed back to the east and parallel to the property line, to allow for an 

uninterrupted double queuing once cars enter the site from along the east on Ventura Blvd 

and exiting on Ventura with a Right-turn-only. This locates the sea of parked cars on the 

western 2/3rds of the property on the southern edge along Ventura Blvd. In-N-Out say they 
will have order takers with tablets on each line to speed the que of cars. 

The covered patio at the sidewalk edge, along Capistrano and to a small degree Ventura, it does  

interface and offer some street life along Ventura Boulevard. However, it should be an animated 

and engaging extension of the restaurant building. Hopefully, it will serve as an inviting 

destination for its customers, which in turn, will activate the street along Ventura Blvd and 

Capistrano Ave. 

The North edge of the property is along an alley that adjoins the back yards of 5 houses on 

Clarendon St. 

 

 

 


